
[image: image1.emf]                EL DORADO COUNTY FIRE CHIEFS ASSOCIATION
                                                    MINUTES

  PLACE:  
Diamond Springs Fire


DATE:  Wed., June 27, 2018  

            501 Main Street
    

TIME:    9:30 a.m.  
 
      
Diamond Springs, CA 95619




PRESENT
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Assistant Chief Bob Bement, GRV Fire
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Jeff Michael, LV Fire 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Bryan Ransdell, DSP Fire, Vice Chair
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Deputy Chief Ken Earle, DSP Fire

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Clive Savacool, GRV Fire, Chair
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Division Chief ECC Mac Heller, USFS

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Assistant Chief Corey Zander, Cal OES
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Mike Hardy, ECF Fire, Treasurer

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief George Selig, PIO Fire
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Mike Schwartz, NTF Fire / MEK Fire

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Dave Roberts, EDH Fire
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Div. Chief Mike Webb, CAL FIRE CP Fire, 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Battalion Chief Dave Wood, CAL FIRE ECC AEU
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Deputy Chief Nickie Washington, USFS

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Battalion Chief Doug Ferro, CAL FIRE CP Fire 
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Unit Chief Scott Lindgren, CAL FIRE ECC AEU

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Eddie Dwyer, MOS Fire
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Battalion Chief Steve Herzog, Pioneer Fire

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Gary Gerren, FLL Fire
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Division Chief Steve Simons, NTF Fire / MEK Fire

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Greg Schwab, GEO Fire
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Tim Alameda, LV Fire

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Jay Kurth, USFS
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Division Chief Tim Cordero, ECF Fire

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Chief Jeff Meston, SLT Fire
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Deputy Chief Tom Keating, RES Fire


Others in Attendance:

Steve Willis, EDCFS Council, Vice Chair

Sue Heinnike, EDC CAO

Nathan Barckley, CALFIRE/AEU, BC

Dave Whitt, Tribal Fire, Chief

Sherri Kelley, JPA

Jose Hendriquez, LAFCO, Executive Officer

Michael Lilienthal, EDHFD, Deputy Chief

Pledge of allegiance is led by Chief Ransdell.
1. Meeting called to order at 9:40 am
2. Public Comments/Introduction of guests- Retired Chief Kaslin and Chief Cooper are present. Dane Whatley from CSDA. Tammy Martin from Red Cross. Deputy Director Daniel DelMante and Administrator Richard Todd from HHSA/EMS.   
3. Approval of Agenda- Chief Hardy motions to approve the Agenda, Chief Roberts seconds the motion. All are in favor and the motion is approved.
4. Approval of the Minutes- March 2018: Chief Dwyer motions to approve the minutes, Chief Keating seconds the motion. All are in favor and the motion is approved.
5.  Treasurers Report (Hardy)- A copy of the report is in attached with these minutes. Report period May 22, 2018 -June 23, 2018; Beginning balance $22,308.41: Ending balance $22,308.41. 

5.1 Allocate funds for MFT- CISD Program. Funds would be allocated for the resources used only. This is an on call MFT group. Chief Barckley gives an overview of the program he is currently running locally. He opens the discussion to look into this as a county wide option. The personnel in his program is dwindling. There is discussion on the benefit using peer counselors. Some concern is expressed about individuals opening up to people they may know. There is an agreement that there is a need for more clinicians. Peer counselors can only do so much. There is a need for a deeper pool of folks from our local agencies to support our local program. There are some concerns about the current pool having issues with getting to a call in a timely manner. Chief Hardy reports that they are already financially supporting their local group so it would be hard give funds for another group for the same services. He advises providing the contact information to individual agencies to partake if they choose, instead of supporting it as the FCA. Chief Hardy lets everyone know his agency is more than happy to assist with other agencies with these services. Chief Keating suggests that the money in the account left from the initiative fail could go to use of the FCA. He would like to have the option for districts to decide to not be refunded and have the FCA support the JPA tablet licensing if they choose. Each agency would have to provide a resolution approved by their BOD stating that the leftover funds go to the FCA to support JPA with the mobile data systems tablet licensing.
6. Fire Advisory Board (Savacool)- Next Fire Advisory Board meeting will most likely be in August within the last two weeks. One topic will be long term funding options and the vacation ordinance inspection list. 
7. Old Business-

7.1 Development Impact Fee Ordinance Update- (Sue Hennike) Several agencies have gotten their fees updated and to the board. Affordable housing is a concern. Regional housing needs assessment. The board is struggling with the fees. They will be reaching out to some of the agencies to get a representative on that committee. They have drawn the line for public parks and public safety. There are still two districts that need to do the nexus study and update their fees. They don’t want agencies sitting on the money. It is almost time to do the annual reports. Sue would like that information by September. 
7.2 Vacation Rental Inspections Update (Sue Hennike) (Chief Alameda)- They was a record number of citizens at the meeting in Meeks Bay. The first round of ordinance revisions are done and go into effect in July. A lot of these property owners should have a business license but they will not require a VHR permit until those Business license expire. They aren’t requiring inspections but they do have to open to an inspection if they are asked to get one. They are working on defining the inspection list in the ordinance for the inspection. They would like a list that everyone agrees to and what it is that we should be requiring. Alameda- We use the OES rate of 22 cents a square for anything over 1500 square feet. One important point that keeps coming up is the non-compliance with homeowners who feel that because they are a private property they can do as they wish with it. Once these property owners go on the internet and open their house to those that may not know the area, they are raising a huge risk factor. The efforts are going smoothly with the county for the new ordinances and things are moving forward. The idea is the inspections will be annual if the ordinance goes through. They are looking to cap the occupancy at 12. If over the 12 then a conditional use permit would be required. Chief Alameda thinks we have to engage in this. There are too many people in these houses and too much risk with that. 

7.3 Countywide Vegetation Ordinance Update Earle- no report (Earle not present)

7.4 County wide meet and greet. The idea was brought up last fall to have a social event for everyone to meet each other. Time has been an issue in the preparation of this event. Chief Hardy would like to see it once a year. All agree that a Holiday party/dinner would be good. Chief Hardy will assist Chief Keating with the planning of this event for this winter. It is requested that this item be moved to the October Agenda. 
8. New Business 

8.1 Recognition of Fire Chief Roberts- Chief Roberts is not present at today’s meeting. Chief Savacool presents a statue/plaque recognizing Chief Roberts. Chief Keating will make sure Chief Roberts receives it. 
8.2 Support of AB2258: Jose Hendriquez explains that the bill creates a grant program for LAFCO to do studies and helps fund those studies. It would also provide funds for the proceedings. The bill changes the threshold for protest. CSDA met with LAFCO and proposed some amendments to 2258. Those amendments will be incorporated into the bill. He is asking for support. Dane Wadle from CSDA adds that with the amendments that are going to go through, CSDA will be supporting this bill. Mr. Wadle recommends that the FCA support the bill. Chief Savacool refrains from comments because GV will benefit from it. Chief Savacool turn the discussion over to the group. A sample letter of support was drafted for use if the FCA is in support. Mr. Wadle requests using a new sample letter with the amendments. Chief Hardy motions FCA supports AB2258 with the new language that comes out. Chief Ransdell seconds the motion. Chief Hardy wants to know if agencies have already sent a letter of support, do they need to send a new one with the amendments? Mr. Wadle thinks it will be helpful. Chief Gerren would like to see the amendments. He would like to meet with Mr. Wadle. He is not comfortable supporting the bill until he sees the amendments. He requests the item be tabled. Chief Hardy motions to support AB2258 with the new language that comes out. Chief Ransdell seconds the motion. Vote tally = 7 ayes. 1 opposed, 2 abstain. The motions is approved by a majority vote. 

8.3 Annual AB Richard Rodrigues PG&E: After San Bruno PG&E was required to reach out to all first responders and agencies with gas and electrical assets. PGE offers classes that are free workshops and are good for CE’s. They have a good electrical asset class. San Bruno derivative give funds for online training. They have four trailers that these workshops and trainings are conducted in.  The closest one is at American River College. They are accessible for any fire department for training. The maintenance and materials are funded for three years. Winters has a new gas training facility. They provide live gas trainings. Community wildland safety program: Santa Rosa devastation is still being resolved. PGE wants to enhance citizen safety. They are increasing monitoring stations in high fire areas. The second part is shutting down the power. Reclosers are components of when there is a problem it closes done the circuits, then re-opens it to see if the problem has been fixed. They are going to shut down the reclosers so they will not be programed to turn back on. They are developing a system to shut down parts of the grids completely. They will notify customers when that is going to happen, it can be shut down for hours or up to 4 days. This will be more likely happen in high fire fuel areas. Tier 2 and tier 3 are the fire danger. Triggers are not yet developed. High winds and heat are definitely in the triggers. There are no set triggers at this time. As soon as those are developed Chief Savacool will distribute the information. They are also increasing clearance around poles. It is a work in progress. This item will need to be on the agenda for the next meeting. Barkley reminds San Diego has been doing this for a few years. If citizens get generators it is highly encouraged that they have contractors to install those generators.

8.4 Align FCA meetings with bi-monthly JPA meetings: There is nothing to align JPA did not move to bi-monthly meetings. 

8.5 Discuss and approve online voting: Hardy does not like the idea. You lose the discussion aspects of it. The group decides against online voting.
9. Section Reports
9.1 Training Officers- No report
9.2 Fire prevention officers- Barckley advises that the disposal of fireworks can be arranged by calling the fire Marshall if your agency should receive some. 
9.3 Operations- Chief Schwab: No report Chief Schwab not present
9.4 CSA Update- Next meeting is July 9th
10.1 EMS: non-transporting fees going to the board next month. New contract does not cover ALS transport. That leaves contracting with the county. Both going to the board the 17th. The fee would be assessed three years. One per agency instead of per vehicle. Chief Hardy thanks them for the new fee scale. The initial scale was hard to swallow. 

10.2 OES, State and Local: Chief Keating- The Strike team currently out right now will most likely be demobed tomorrow. All agencies need to update the google spreadsheet with the availability, otherwise they will not call them for incidents. They want a daily update. 
10.3 Fire Safe Council: Steve Willis, chipping program is still running. Possessing 30-35 requests a month. Senior veterans program is still running although funding is low. They are under the current CCI grant. They are applying for the chipping and waste program. This grant is 4 years instead of 2.  SB1076 or 9 they are watching that closely, it would allow grants under the CCI system. Grant PGE was given to Coloma/Lotus area for roadside clearance.  
10.4 LAFCO (Henriquez): Just a heads up they may send a save the date for AB1234 to take an annual ethics training. They are looking for a December meeting on the 5th to get that training. 
10.5 Red Cross: Reminders: Sound the alarm program reached 1 million alarms installed. Chief Savacool advises they get in touch with the prevention programs at the agencies to help support and expand this program. 
11.  District Reports:
Hardy: They have employed 4 FF and will be fully staffed. Board approved to move forward with a special tax for not this NOV. but next Nov. Squad 21 usually moves to 24, they are not moving them this year. They are more utilized in the 21 areas. 

Ransdell: Waiting on new WT. They are hoping for July. They are starting the process to get a Type 3. They have just hired new FF. 

Lindgren: BOD signed new agreement with Cal fire. They are getting ready for the firework show on the 4th. Doug Farrough accepted a promotion in Sacramento. They will be looking to hire a new BC.  They are trying to hire two hew MBC at McLellan. They are also recruiting for a new ECC BC. They have 7 BC positions open right now. 

Keating: Type 1 is coming. Keating is interim since Roberts is retiring. A flyer for that position should be going out soon. They are hoping for employment by end of October. 

Selig: They have hired a new chief. He starts at the end of the month, Dave Matthews.
Lake Valley: They finished their prelim budget. Everything hinges on the JPA contract. He is optimistic and thinks they can make it through.
Tribal Fire: MOU signed and in place with CALFIRE. The crew is up and running. They are still training. They are statused in ROSS. WT is out for repairs. When dispatched you need to ask for 42 as they are not in as a Type 2.
Meeks Bay: 15th annual pancake breakfast is July 7th and 8th, everyone is welcome. They are currently good with staffing. Their type 3 should be showing up this week. They have surplus rigs available if anyone is looking for a deal. They currently have two strike teams out. 

Fallen leaf: no report

Mosquito: They got some new equipment with the assistance of Meeks Bay and other agencies. 

They have plans to staff 24-7 over the 4th of July. They are experiencing a high volume of people in the rock creek bridge area. They had 150 last week. They are working hard to patrol for cooking fires. Powerhouse Rd. has old brick BBQ’s that they have been patrolling. They have an ongoing survey right now to increase fees. 

Georgetown: Greg Beughly is retiring on the 3rd. 

Garden Valley; Still working on consolidation with mosquito. The surveying is showing positive feedback for a consolidation. Our district BOD has decided to move forward with a benefit assessment instead of a special tax. Our poll showed a 90% support for a benefit assessment. They ordered two command vehicles. They are hosting a July 4th pancake breakfast. 
12. Good and Welfare: Dane Wadle with CSDA has been following a bill AB1912. CSDA is not in support of this bill. Red cross there to assist displaced families. 
13.  Adjournment: Chief Keating motions to adjourn; Chief Ransdell seconds the motion. All are in favor and the meeting is adjourned at 11:58 am.
Executive session to follow
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